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Clare Davies (Head teacher and                                  
Designated    Safeguarding Lead)  
Kere Ascot (Deputy DSL)  
Robert Oxborough (S. Governor)    

28th March 2025          
Dear Families and wider supporters of Team MTB,  
 I honestly cannot believe we have now completed 
our penultimate week of the Spring term 2025. It is 
hard to believe that we will soon be approaching 
our final term of this academic year and all that, 
that entails SATs for Yr. 2 and 6, Yr. 4 Times table 
test, Year 1 Phonics Screening Check, and of 
course the highly anticipated End of Year 
production.  
This week our small but mighty school has once 
again be at the heart of a local community event 
with our inaugural Easter duck raceô.  
It has once again been an insanely busy week, 
and we have all enjoyed it immensely.  
We are looking forward to what will be a fantastic 
last few days of the Spring term with the Balance 
and Bike ability course, EYFS and KS1 trip to 
Buckland Abbey the Easter service and of course 
the highly anticipated first School Council run Tuck 
Shop on Wednesday. Finally, our highly motivated 
Running Club met at Yelverton on the aerodrome 
early yesterday mornings as the children prepare 
for the final XC event at Yelverton Aerodrome on 
Tuesday. We canôt wait to cheer our athletes over 
the finishing line. Please do make every effort to 
join us and support our athletes. Children in Year 
2 are also encouraged to take part in a fun run 
ahead of the final race, it would be lovely if we 
could have a 100% turnout for this event. 
I wish you a very special Motherôs Day weekend   

Intent Drivers ï Our Core Values 
Perseverance Aspiration Respect Collaboration 

Headteacher Awards 
Reception: Sienna and Sophie: For their developing confidence as ówritersô Sienna and Sophie this week 

have not only completed fantastic independent writing in their daily task work but have also been observed writing for 
pleasure within the continuous provision, always applying their previous phonic knowledge to make plausibly 
phonetical attempts at unfamiliar words. We are hugely proud of your progress, and you should be very proud of 
yourselves. 

Class 1: Connie: For demonstrating engagement in all aspects of our curriculum and for supporting and 
collaborating with her peers.  This week in particular throughout the daily assessments Connie has demonstrated her 
commitment to achieve highly, and this has enabled her to succeed across all areas. Well done, Connie 

Class 2:  Woody   ï your perseverance and enthusiasm during maths and for also going above and beyond to 
challenge himself across all aspects of our curriculum  

Class 3: Erin - consistently demonstrates a command of the curriculum. Most recently Erin has shown a real 
maturity of thought and has made insightful connections which have shifted the direction of thought for her peers. Erin 
can always be relied upon to aspire to be the very best version of herself always living out our school values in all that 
she undertakes she is a true ambassador of MTB ï We are so proud of you Erin.  
Special Headteacher award to Class 2: For being the most wonderful TeamMTB ambassadors on your curriculum 
enrichment visit to Buckland Abbey and for displaying our school values at ALL times. 

Diary Dates:   

31st- Class 2 Swimming final lesson and assessment session. 

April 
1st ï AM Mrs Davies to Locality Headôs briefing 
  4:15pm X Country Yelverton ï Final race of the season. 
2nd- Buckland Abbey visit Reception and Class 1. 
Class 3 ï JAMF presentation. 
3:15pm ï School Council Tuck shop at the end of the day 
3rd- Easter Service 2:30pm at the Methodist Church Mary Tavy  
FGB meeting  
4th ï Class 3 Forest School 
  Break up for Easter. 
22nd ï Summer term starts 
24th ï Rounders Training ï Tavistock College Class 3  
Tavistock Music Festival PM. Classes 2 & 3 collect from 4pm. 
29th ï Yr1 Multi skills - location to be determined. 

May 
2nd- Cricket Tournament - team to be announced. 
      Mrs. Dulgheruôs last day before she commences her 
maternity leave. 
5th ï Bank Holiday 
7th- Class 2 ï cricket festival 
8th ï VE day ï Street party in school ï children to wear red/white 
and blue -patriotic clothing/ accessories 
9th ï Class 2 ï Encompass Riverôs Day  
  12- 15th May SATS Week ï Yr 6  
16th ï PTFA Mufti- Day  
17th- MTB Primary ï Two Tavy Walk ï PLEASE come along  
18th ï Mount Kelly Cricket event KS2  
20th ï DCC Finance in.  
18th- 20th ï Mrs Bisby Level 3 Safeguarding Training. 
23rd- Break up for half term. 

June 
2nd ï Return for Summer Term 2 

9th- 13th June Yr.4 Multiplication Test 
and Phonic Screening Test Yr 1 
12th ï Whole school photos 
23rd ï 27th June SATS week ï Yr.2 
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Our Tor House System promotes a positive and inclusive culture. The system is embedded to promote our School Values 
and promote a caring and supportive environment; where all are valued and can demonstrate loyalty and allegiance while 
contributing to the success of their House.  

We continue with our values education project this term. Our house system is based on our Core Values The values 
that make up our intent drivers are Aspiration, Respect, Collaboration, Perseverance
Our Tor House System promotes a positive and inclusive culture. The system is embedded to promote a caring and 

supportive environment; where all are valued and can demonstrate loyalty and allegiance while contributing to the 

success of their House  

The aims of the of our House system are  
* Promote positive self-esteem, self-identity, belonging, integrity and pride amongst all children  

* Peer support to help promote positive mental health.  

* Promotion of responsibility and pupil voice, teamwork, cooperation, communication and leadership skills for the 
prefects  

* Constant and consistent encouragement for children by their peers to achieve their best.  

* Develop a common goal so that children feel more connected to and involved with the school community around 
them. It facilitates discussions between the most infant and most senior of our school and foster friendly competitive 
spirit along the way.  

Aspiration, Respect, Collaboration, Perseverance  
Our Curriculum focus this half term is on our States of Being and the skills that you need to develop to be a 
Historian, an Artist, a Geographer etc.  Please do talk to your children about the discrete areas of the 
curriculum. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

House  Captain and 
Vice-Captain 

Highest earners 
This week: 

Points this  
week 

Points 
total 

Hound Tor House Layla Rec: Logan 
C1- Louis 
C2-Otto 

C3- Layla/ Violet 

87 1516 

Doe Tor House William Rec: Charlies/ Sophie 
C1- Joseph 
C2- Anya 

C3- Elizabeth 

73 1368 

Fox Tor House 
 

Riley P Rec: Bodhi  
C1- Ammanuel 

C2- Reuben 
C3- Erin 

76 1271 

Hare Tor House Anya Rec: Maya 
C1- Lily 

C2- Woody 
C3- Emma/ Oliver 

72 1165 

We will try again after our false start hehehe 
Next week, will see our Year 5 children undertake a week-long 
Bike ability course. The children will be split into two groups with 
one taking instruction in the morning and the other taking 
instruction in the afternoon. 
 Please can children come to school in their uniform but will 
need to have their PE kit in school with warm tracksuit bottoms, 
gloves etc.  to change into. They will need to have a waterproof 
coat as they will go out on the road whatever the weather.  
Please ensure that they have a road worthy bike and a helmet. 
If you would like your child to leave their bike in school for the 
week this is fine, and we will keep them in the hall overnight. 
Children should bring their bikes into the playground on arrival 
on Monday and rest them against the wall 
Reception children will also be completing Balance ability ï we 
have bikes in school for this and I gather the instructors will also 
bring additional balance bikes.  
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Thank you to all parents/carers who are supporting our drive to reading excellence in school. Our 

amazing SAT results proved we are a óReading Schoolô Please do try to keep up the rigour and 

sustain the daily reading. We cannot emphasise enough how vitally important it 

 is that the children read with you for at least 20mins 

daily!! 

 

 

 

At Mary Tavy and 

Brentor we believe that all pupils should have 

the opportunity to be fluent, confident readers 

who are able to successfully comprehend and 

understand a wide range of texts. We want to 

foster a love of reading exposing children to a 

good knowledge of a range of authors. We want our school to be a place where 

children are read to, enjoy, discuss and work with high quality books.  

At MTB we love to celebrate all the reading opportunities that the children have 
at home.  
We ask that you hear your child read for a minimum of 20 minutes a day at 
home.  

There is compelling data on the benefits of taking the time to do this. If you do this, they will hear 1.8 million words 
per year and they will have read 821 hours each year and they will likely score better than 90% of their peers.  
Reading helps in language development.  
As your child grows, daily reading will help the brain make connections between the written and spoken word, 
widening vocabulary in the process. Adding to that benefit, vocabulary knowledge equates to masterful spelling. In 
fact, reading, spelling and vocabulary are critically important to a childôs lifelong achievement.  Through daily reading, 
children are exposed to a world outside their own reality. It expands their know-how, opens their minds and creates 
the potential for a continuation of ideas and an endless number of possibilities.  
There is nothing quite like reading together as a family. Whether you are looking through picture books with your little 
ones or sitting in the same room with older children while, each immersed in a piece of literature 

 

 
This week the children in After School Provision were treated to an Afternoon Tea by Millie. (Rec)  
Millieôs mum Sarah brought in ther most delicious array of sweet treats for us to share and enjoy. It was 
utterly delightful in the Spring sunshine. Thank you Sarah and Millie. 
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Please do encourage your child/ren to spend time each week accessing our online 
platforms. It is vitally important that they have this additional time consolidating their 
quick fireô mental mathôs recall. 
We will be introducing weekly times table test from Year 2 and would encourage 
you to support your children with learning these at home. It is vital that they 
know all their timetables to 12 ï quick-fire as in year 4 they will undertake a 
National Assessment against the clock.  
It is imperative that all children continue to learn and practice their times tables; recall is a skill that the 
children must continually practice. Please do support your child/ren to access the 
https://www.timestables.co.uk/multiplication-tables-check/   and another site Math Frame has many free 
mathôs games linked to the National Curriculum https://mathsframe.co.uk/  I would encourage all children from 
year 2 to access these and to test themselves on the multiplication ïtables check.     
 

 

Rockstars highest user 
Class 1: Ammanuel 
Class 2: Reuben 
Class 3: Elizabeth 
                                                 

 
Primary School Challenge 
Congratulations to our intrepid and committed runners who have 
over the course of the last few weeks clocked up a total of 12 miles. 
This Sunday 30th March our runners are invited to the Tavy13. 
Which means that for the final mile they will run alongside 
approximately 500 children from across the Tavistock area to 
complete their Half Marathon.  
 
 

.   
 
 
 
 
 

 
     

Curriculum Enrichment Spring 2 2024 / 25- 

https://www.timestables.co.uk/multiplication-tables-check/
https://mathsframe.co.uk/
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 Monday 

 
Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

 

Friday 
 

3:15-4:30 Football 
Club Yr2+ 
Mr. 
Finnimore 
 
Homework 
Mrs Davies 

Saints 
Southwest  
 
Year 1 + 
£4  

Choir- 
8:20am 
 
Lunchtime 
12pm 
Cross 
Country Club  
Yr. 3,4,5,6 
Mrs Davey  
Mr. Hinton 
 

Art ï Mrs Dulgheru 
 
Coding/ Micro bits 
Mrs Ascot 
 
Yoga- Miss 
Vallance 

Dance Club  
 
With Jess 
Squires  

Lunchtime 

Prefect 
Led  
Clubs 

 
Book Club 

 
 
 

  
 

 
Lego Club 

Please continue to support and drive home our Positive Behaviour Policy, three warnings on the board will lead to 
reflection time either in a parallel class or with myself.  The children complete a reflection sheet to assist with de-
escalation, regulation and engagement. 

MTBôs  3Rs Reflect, Reset, Ready to Learn 

We are Musicians  

Dan will commence 1:1 music tuition again next week. 
For those who are yet to sign up this, it is an amazing opportunity for your child to learn 
an instrument during the school day. 
Dan is a multi-instrumentalist specialising in saxophones, 
clarinet, EWI and flute with over 11 yearsô experience in 
the music industry. He has both classical and jazz 
training. 

As a teacher, Dan is on the faculty of colleges and schools in the Devon 
teaching individuals and classes. He freelances for the Tavistock Area Learning Community as a class 
instrument tutor.  Please do check out Danôs promotional video following the link 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FEgZuX3l3aKzg0red_mLt3iDzxQhoKit/view?usp=sharing 

 

School Uniform  
Thank you for all your help in ensuring your children are wearing the correct 
uniform and that they are looking super smart and ready to learn. Please follow the link below to 
order new uniform. PLEASE children may only wear school summer caps to school. We 
have a hat for every child in school, however many prefer to buy their own. Please 
ensure that if you purchase your own school cap that it is clearly named so as not to get 
put in the box with the class caps 
https://uniformsales.co.uk/school/mary-tavy-and-brentor-primary-school/ 
If your children have outgrown their uniform, please do contact Mrs. Bisby, who runs the school pre-
loved uniform shop to purchase at a greatly discounted price. Please do email the school office if 
you would like to arrange to pop in and have a look or would like Mrs. Bisby to pop an item into your 
childôs book bag for you to look at home 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1FEgZuX3l3aKzg0red_mLt3iDzxQhoKit/view?usp=sharing
https://uniformsales.co.uk/school/mary-tavy-and-brentor-primary-school/
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Thankyou to all those who volunteered to  
With the Motherôs Day cards and a special  
Thank you to Kayleigh for her creativity and designs.  
 

Congratulations to Harriet on winning 
the delicious Easter Cheesecake in the 
cake raffle this week and to Oscar, and 
Woody and of course mum Kirsty for 
the truly amazing cake.  
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What a truly fabulous afternoon we all had at our inaugural Duck Race on Wednesday. 
We were so incredibly fortunate to have our event bathed in the warmth of the Spring 
sunshine. 
Our ambassadors had the most wonderful time, closely watching their ducks meander 
their way along the course; ably assisted by so many willing volunteers who climbed 
into the brook to assist. 
Following the duck races the children had the opportunity to set sail their boats, that 
they had created at home, and this was truly the most wonderful spectacle as the 
children willed them across the finish line. 

A huge thank you to our PTFA committee for their meticulous planning and 

organisation of this hugely successful event and of course to all our wider families who 

volunteered their time to assist to make this a truly community occasion  
Thank you to our sponsors CC Services Building & Groundworks Ltd for their support 
and for their donation of an Easter Hamper. For Andrii our Ukrainian refugee to be the 
recipient was incredibly fitting and demonstrated our school values at their very best 
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We are excited to share our 
forthcoming Easter camps with 
you. We are hoping that this 
sunshine continues for us all, as we 
bring, fќůШċ High Fiver, Get Me Out 
of Here to our sites and look 
forward to seeing many children 
back with us once again. 
Easter Camps 2025  with  High 5 
Eagerly anticipating Easter 2025, we are 
thrilled to announce the return of our 
much-loved Easter Camps, a highlight 
for your children every year. 
This season, we're embarking on an 
exhilarating journey to the Australian 
sƨŰŊũĲШƽŔƣőШŸƨƖШљfѣůШċ High 5 Camper, 
]ĲƣШ~ĲШ§ƨƣШŸŉШcĲƖĲгњШƣőĲůĲĬШĦċůƓƚЯШƚĲƣШ
to captivate your young explorers over 
two adventure-filled weeks. 
Our camps are designed to immerse 
children in a thrilling jungle-themed 
environment, where they'll engage in an 
array of rainforest-themed games and 
enjoy their all-time favourite sports. 
By earning stars for their tribes, campers 
will foster teamwork and camaraderie. 
The agenda is brimming with child-
friendly Bush Tucker challenges, 
encouraging campers to embrace 
courage, conquer fears, and bolster self-
confidence through playful yet 
challenging activities. 
 Excitement abounds with the chance to 
win Golden Stars, Dingo Dollars, and 
Jungle Prizes. And fear not, our critter-

inspired snacks (optional alongside wholesome packed lunches) ensure that adventure comes with a taste of the 
wild! 
Building on last year's success, we're excited to be continuing our Celebrity Cyclone Total Wipeout Course, 
challenging campers with exhilarating, splash-filled obstacles! 
For Easter 2025 our standard days run from 8.30am until 4.30pm, Monday to Friday. The more days you choose to 
join us the more you will enjoy the full Jungle experience. 
Please ensure your child is with us between 8.30am and 8.45am. Ideally, we ask that nobody attempts to collect 
their children before 4.15 pm. If you are needing to collect before 4.15pm, then please make staff aware at drop-
off, as there are many things to get through in our day at camp. 
If you need your little adventurers to stay with us for a longer day then please choose 
the Extended Day option when booking, which allows you to drop off at 8am and collect 
them again at 6pm. 
Quick booking 
link: https://campscui.active.com/orgs/High5SportsCamps?season=3608239 
Many thanks 
Rachel Dinnis High 5 Office Manager  01752 749990 
rachel@high5sportscamps.co.uk 

https://campscui.active.com/orgs/High5SportsCamps?season=3608239
mailto:rachel@high5sportscamps.co.uk
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Dear Schools,  
Whether pupils are trying orienteering for the first time or looking to challenge themselves with a more difficult 
course, this is a fantastic opportunity to explore our beautiful local area while having great fun! 
We would greatly appreciate it if you could share this event in your school newsletters and on your noticeboards. 
Encouraging children to spend time outdoors, away from screens, is more important than ever, and this event 
provides a wonderful chance to enjoy the moors with a sense of adventure and purpose. 
Thank you for your support! 
Karen  Dent  |  Community  and  Health  Engagement  Coordinator.  
South Hams and  West Devon  Outreach  | 07895 447613 
Usual working  days:  Tuesday,  Wednesday  and  Thursday 
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MTB Community 

On Tuesday we surprised Mr Hintonôs with rather very special birthday celebration.  
To say Mr Hinton was a wee bit perplexed at first is an understatement.  
Thank you to Louella Moore (Elowenôs (Yr1) mum) for the truly wonderful and spectacular celebration 
cake and to all those who brought in cards and presents to honour his very special day.  
 
When asked what Mr. Hinton did to celebrate his birthday on his impromptu day off, Mr. Hinon in true 
Mr. Hinton style took a leisurely run to Plymouth Hoe and back a mere 60km. He also mentioned that 
he stopped off in Yelverton to do a little rekey of the route our XCountry team would do with him the 
following morning. We are all so incredibly fond of Mr. Hinton and his unassuming commitment to us 
here at MTB we are so privileged to have him as part of our team.  
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Inspired by Mr. Hintonôs birthday surprise some of the children in Reception this week chose to 
write a letter to Mr. Hinton advising him as to which animal would make a good pet and why. This 
is totally independent writing from our youngest team members and clearly demonstrates how Yr1 
ready they are!!! I wonder which pet Mr. Hinton would choose ????????? 
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As historians Class 2 have had the most 
wonderful day today on their enrichment day to 
Buckland Abbey.  
During the day the children compared and 
contrasted childhood during Tudor times with 
the present day. 
The children enjoyed dressing up and exploring 
the artefacts before spending time researching 
Sir Francis Drake.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


